[bookmark: _GoBack]WTHOA Board Meeting, Monday, October 23, 2017 @ Jim Gerland’s home
  
Attendees:  Jim G., Deborah W.-C., Justin B.,  John Y., & Pat G.

A motion was made by Justin, seconded by Deborah, and unanimously approved to accept the minutes of the July 31st meeting.  These minutes will be forwarded to our webmaster for posting on the website.
Pat gave an update on the current Balance Sheet and the Profit & Loss statement from January 1 through the present.  At this time the HOA remains in good standing financially.
Service contracts were reviewed for the Pool and Lawn Maintenance.  Jim will ask the current companies if they will honor the previous years’ bids and if so, he recommends using them again. He made a motion to this effect, Deborah seconded, and it was unanimously approved.
An Applewood Pool and Park update was given.   The sand will be removed during the winter months. Deborah recommends that once the sand has been removed, the area be treated for bugs and then doused with vinegar to alter the smell of the location.  Sand will then be replaced as this is more economical than other playground products and apparently no more prone to bees than other options.
Discussion ensured regarding the Castlewood Park.  Tree limbs, hanging over pathways and obstructing walkers, were removed.  Jim plans to call the playground equipment company and ask them to service the equipment during the winter months to make sure there are no problems.  The bathroom appears to be clean and functional and thus monthly cleaning services will continue.  Our exterminator, Cole’s Pest Control, suggested that patrons should be reminded to use the plastic bags to pick up after their dogs.  
 The annual meeting was discussed and the date will be January 22nd.   The location will again be the library.
Justin made a motion for adjournment, Jim seconded the motion, and it was unanimously approved.

